
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013/2014… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Andrini Lilly           760.533.6443 

 

Meeting: October 3rd   ———   No Workshop this month 
 
October’s program, Textile Care and Preservation will be presented by Mindy Gonzales from 
Retro Clean.   
There will not be a workshop Saturday. Take along some friends and enjoy the Temecula    
Outdoor Quilt show! 
 
David Taylor’s classes are filling up, 14 spaces left. After January 1st we will open up                
registration to non-Guild members.  
 
I will be out of town at the October meeting, but Ann Turley will be at the table taking sign ups 
for the up coming classes.  

 
 

Workshops will be held at: Fallbrook Senior Center,  
399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA 
 9:00AM to 3:00 PM 
Contact Andrina Lilly  760-533-6443 
 
 
Looking ahead:  
 
Be sure to stop by my table for the new workshop brochure.   
January: Member Trunk show 
February: Nancy Ota, Sashiko 
March: David Taylor: (Fri.) Basic Machine Applique,  
         (Sat.) Precision Machine Piecing  
April: Terrie Linn Kygar: Creative Quilts from your Crayon  Box  
May: Sally Schneider: Happy Days 

Please be set up and ready to start at 9:00AM 
$30 for members, $40 for non-members.. 
Bring lunch and drink if desired. 
 

RETRO CLEAN 
Presents\ 

TEXTILE CARE AND PRESERVATION 
 

This lecture/discussion will address the best practice for the proper care, washing, 
storage and display of textile projects to ensure their well being for generations to 
come.  We will also cover  advanced cleaning techniques for projects that weren’t so  
fortunate. 

retroclean.com 



President’s Message—October 2013 
  

 
First of all I would like to thank all of you that volunteered to help out at the Quilt Show. I 
was so impressed, but I should not have expected anything less. United we can accomplish 
whatever we want. So again, thank you Sandy Scott and all those who stepped up to the 
plate. It’s going to be a great show! 

 
I went to the San Diego Quilt Show to help Carol Carpenter show our Memorial Quilt. 
Those that stopped by were so moved emotionally. The center block created by Carol is 
amazing. This quilt will also be displayed at our quilt show. If you haven’t seen it … it’s a 
must see. 

 
Don’t forget to sign up for the Saturday workshops, it’s the best bargain in the quilting 
world. The classes cost less than half of what you’d pay at a Quilt show – plus you get to 
have another great day of sewing with fellow Guild members. 

 
The next Board Meeting will be Friday, October 11, 2014, at 10:00, at Quilter’s Cottage, 
(Don’t think I need to include the address) . The last Executive Board meeting was held at 
my house this month. The primary topic discussed was ways to get started earlier creating 
committees for the 2015 Quilt Show. The show is a lot of work alone, but together, it’s like 
ants moving a grasshopper. So ants united – let’s get ‘er done. 

 
As the ladies strolled through my sewing area I was informed my stash was not sufficient. 
Crap – gotta buy more fabric. 

 
Happy Quilting 
Sharon Baker 

Bakegold@msn.com 

     Newsletter Scoop 
By the 15th of each 
month Please send your submissions 
for the next  Newsletter to      
Diane Trappen   
Email:  quiltdlt@aol.com 

The Inside  Scoop 
Workshop for October 1 
Presidents Message 2 
From Membership Table 3 
Membership Report 3 
Hospitality 4 
Quilts of Love 4 
Executive Board    4  
Quilt Show Time/White Gloves 5 
Quilt Sleeve Instructions  6 
Birthday’s  7 
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FROM THE MEMBERSHIP TABLE: 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild would like to welcome Sheryl Kaplan as our newest member. Sheryl has                               
recently moved to Fallbrook and is looking forward to getting involved with all of our activities.                             
Welcome Sheryl! 
 
Please think about when you joined the guild. We'd like to record the YEAR that you joined so                                 
that we can start recognizing those loyal members who reach milestones - one year, five year, etc!                          
We're going to try and build this into our Membership record - so please think about it and write it                         
down somewhere.  

Also Ladies - please stop by the Membership Table and sign in when you arrive at meetings! We                            
passed out the Directory last month and will have Membership cards for you in October. We plan                             
to have little goody's each month - which you'll receive - just for signing in!  

Jo Anne and I would like to get to know you all better and having you sign in is a great way! 

Thanks, Susie and Jo Anne 

 September Membership Report 
 
 We had 60 people sign in; one new member and two guests. 
 
 Guests:   Pat Novak and Annie Lebron 
 
New Member: 
Sheryl Kaplan                  562-652-3959  B/D  Feb 12 
1091 Snow Creed Rd, Fallbrook, CA 92028  sheryl828@gmail.com 
 
Twenty One (21) members renewed. 
 
One long time member offered her 'birthday month' gift of $200! 
 
We passed out the directory. 

In October we'll pass out the 'membership cards'. 
In November we don't have a meeting. 
In December we'll pass out 'Bring a Guest for Free' cards - good as a New Year's resolution. 

We'll think of other stuff to keep people encouraged to sign in! 

Jo Ann was a great 'host' to our new member. She welcomed her, showed her around, took her to a good seat and 
introduced her to a few folks.   Nicely done!  

The "guests" are almost professional ones. Annie was a member last year and Pat comes often. Money is tight. 

Thanks for all the support! 

Susie 
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FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD  EXECUTIVE BOARD      2013– 2014 
President Sharon Baker bakegold@msn.com 
1st Vice President Andrina Lilly                               andrina@cox.net 
2nd Vice President Ann Turley ann@annturley.info  
Secretary  Sylvia Williams sylview@roadrunner.com 
Treasurer Cheryl Jeter              imasor@msn.com 
Ways and Means Anne Ondraka aondraka@sbcglobal.net 
Membership (Chair) Susie Alderson                    susiealderson23@gmail.com  
  (CoChair) JoAnn Russell Jruss86965@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor Diane Trappen quiltdlt@aol.com 

 HOSPITALITY 
 
 What a wonderful (and lately - HOT) summer we 
 have had.  And, girls - - - the food that has been    
 provided by our Guild Members has been to-die-
 for!  We are so appreciative of the volunteers that 
 have stepped up to make sure that our "break" for 
 refreshments has been deeelicious! 
 
I am so sorry that I didn't get the Kudos in for the August members, but I had that horrid chest cold.  Please forgive 
me!  These are the members to thank for our August meeting:     Gwen Williams, Judy Ortega, Barbara Vajda, 
Barb Anderson, Ruby Hoffman, Ardis Duhachek, Kris Hamblen, Sue Colby, Betty Hall and Carol Carpenter.  
Bless you, girls!!! 
 
The September meeting refreshments was a table of yummy-ness!  Thank you, Sister's Friendship Group: 
Dixie Johns, Joanne Russell, Mary Morrison, Anne Ondraka, Linda Lane, Connie Follstad, Mary Ann Cardamon, 
Wendy Bean, Diane Trappen, Nora Fusco, Roberta Balla, Karen Wilson and, to top it off, Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins 
and Hildegard Duckworth pitched in also. 
 
We still need two people to help out for October.  Please call me (Tina Rainey ) at (760) 728-2560 or Betsy 
Shirkey (760) 731-0204. 
 

 

Quilts of Love                                                         
 

Thank you so much for your time and labor in making the beautiful baby quilts for the last two                          
months.  This is an incredibly busy time for everyone so a kudos to all of the following quilters: 
 
Barbara Vajda (2)  Deb Raver   Kris Hamblen (2) 
Hildegard Duckworth (3)  Jane Carpenter   Marge Freda 
MaryAnn Cardamon  Ursula Hohaus (3)  Vikki Sanchez 
 
I apologize if I have left anyone off—as August was a very busy time for me.  I hope to get everything back in 
order soon.  Thank you for your patience and all your heartfelt cards and help.  Quilters truly make wonderful 
friends and I will be working on making a quote I heard somewhere my motto – “Quilters stitch the fabric of 
life together one stitch at a time.” 
 
Special thanks to The Cottage for donating an entire bolt of fabric of stars – Everyone needs a few stars in their 
lives and they are one of those stars.  Thank you1 
      Connie Follstad and Committee 
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Quilt Show Time!! 

By the time you read this, the quilt show will be only                   
about two weeks away. Thanks to all those who have helped               
by taking on a committee, making items for the Boutique,                     
donating items for the Auction, and  donating items for                    
the Flea Market. I’m a bit disappointed we didn’t make my desired 200 
number of entries, but I can understand why that didn’t happen. 

There are still two committees that need a leader: Supplies/Clean‐Up 
and Advertising/Signage. The Supplies committee takes care of last 
minute requests during the show and takes all the signs down on     
Saturday. The Advertising/Signage committee puts the signs up on 
Thursday before the show and takes the banners the week before the 
show to be hung at Major Market. 

If you have kits for the boutique you have not finished, please         
complete them and bring them to the October meeting. If you have any 
items to donate to the Auction or the Flea Market, please feel free to 
bring them in October. 

And finally, several committees still need help. Sign‐up sheets will 
be passed around at the October meeting; please sign up for at least 
one time slot to help out. 

Jo Ann Rego will be collecting quilts November 5th and 6th at 3 PM to  
6 PM and Noon to 4 PM respectively. Quilt sleeve information and  
folding instruction will be provided at the October meeting. 

Thanks again for those who’ve offered their help and we look forward 
to the show! ………...Sandy Scott 

CALLING ALL FRIENDLY GUILD MEMBERS !!! 
 

 Consider welcoming quilt show visitors as a "white glove" volunteer.  
 
 Schedule and assignment can be modified for those unable to stand for long     
 periods of time or already committed to another responsibility. Take a break, see 
 the show and "white glove" at the same time. 
 
Please contact me soon or sign up at the October guild meeting. 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Ann Harris 
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Sleeve Instructions 
 

 A sleeve is required for all quilts to ease set-up and improve the display.  There                                     
 are many ways to construct a sleeve; we simply require that it be 4 inches wide                                       
 finished. The following are options.  
 
Option 1  
Measure the width of the quilt between the bindings, but do not include them.  
Cut a strip of fabric 9” wide by this length.  
Hem the short ends of the strip by folding under 1/2", press, then fold again and press once more.     

Topstitch close to the edge of the hem.  
Fold the sleeve in half lengthwise wrong sides together; then stitch using a 1/2" seam.  
Press seam to one side.  Place seam in center, press outer lengthwise folds.  
Now press top lengthwise fold approximately 1/2 - 1” from the outer fold (and towards the seam).  
Lay the sleeve flat again, with the stitched seam in the center.  
Place sleeve on the back of the quilt, stitched seam against the lining, center between the bindings.  
Pin on the bottom fold, blind stitch along the bottom fold and the ends of the sleeve.  
Fold back the top of the sleeve to the inner pressed fold, pin, and then blind stitch. This will allow some 

ease when the rod is placed in the sleeve.  
To reduce the pull on the lining, catch some of the batting in the stitches, but not the front of the quilt.  
 
Option 2  
Prior to sewing on the binding, measure the width of the quilt.  
Cut a strip of fabric 8 1/2” wide by this length.  
Hem the short ends of the strip by folding under1/2”, press, then fold again and press once more.     

Topstitch close to the edge of the hem.  
Fold the sleeve in half lengthwise wrong sides together, matching cut edges.  Press fold.  
Press another fold 1/2" on the underside of the sleeve.  
Pin the cut edges of the sleeve to the top width edge of the quilt (backside).  
Sew on your binding.  
Blind stitch the sides and the bottom inside fold of the sleeve to the quilt lining. This will allow some ease 

when the rod is placed in the sleeve.  
To reduce the pull on the lining, catch some of the batting in the stitches, but not the front of the quilt.  
 
Option 3  
Construct tabs that are a minimum of 2" wide 8" long finished.  
Stitch them to the top, back width of the quilt.  
These tabs must be a minimum of 8 -9" apart.  

Important Instructions for Oversized Quilts 
Quilts exceeding 80” in width must have a split sleeve.  That is, two (2) sections with an         
opening in the center. 

TOP OF QUILT 
 

 
 
 

 

 

        If your quilt exceeds 90” in length please pin up the excess length to the back of the             
 quilt so that it will not drag on the floor. 

SLEEVE SLEEVE 
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FREE admission this year / Parking in the close Hotel Lot we are  
located and in the newly carpeted and best building #5! 

You can't beat FREE, unless you win one of our cash give aways! 

$500 cash given away every morning prior to the show opening at 
15 minutes til10AM at the entrance line every day. We will give 10 

gifts of $10 / 5 gifts of $20 / 4 gifts of $50 /1 gift of $100 every morn-
ing...be there early and win big!!! 

A fantastic offer for you to enjoy the best show that POMONA has 
seen for years! We are completely sold out with excellent vendors 
and great new booths! Just print this email and you're all set for a 

good time/ feel free to forward this special offer to your friends and 
family! 

QUILTING*SEWING*STITCHING*EMBROIDERY*CRAFTS*NEEDLE 
ARTS—-Moore’s Sewing Center 
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THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by  Oct. birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
OCTOBER 

 
10 Kathleen Quinlan 
16 Noreen Ring 
17 Mary Steckler 
20 Lu MacDonald 
22 Linda Wright 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Next Meeting:  Thur., Oct. 3 at 
6:30pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of 
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 


